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August 7, 2019 
 
 
 
Janice Fulmore, Deputy Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300 
 

Re: Docket No. E-7 Sub 1155 – Application of Duke Energy Carolinas, 
LLC, for Approval of Residential New Construction Program 

 
Dear Ms. Fulmore:  
 
 On September 21, 2017, Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC (DEC) filed for 
approval of a new energy efficiency program, the Residential New Construction 
Program. On October 23, 2017, the Public Staff filed comments in this docket 
regarding the program. After the Public Staff filed its comments, the natural gas 
utilities raised concerns regarding the program. It is the understanding of the Public 
Staff that DEC has not been able to address the concerns of the natural gas 
utilities. 
 
 On June 7, 2019, DEC filed a motion to withdraw its application for approval 
of the program. The Public Staff does not object to the motion. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Electronically submitted 
/s/ Heather D. Fennell 
Staff Attorney 
heather.fennell@psncuc.nc.gov 
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